
One Step Ahead ry (OSA) – Operations Inspectors’ Report 2023 

We have carefully inspected One Step Ahead ry’s financial and administrative documents to 

the extent to which they concern the bookkeeping and governance of the operating year 

2022. These documents include the balance sheet, the profit and loss account (income 

statement), transaction vouchers, reimbursement forms, receipts, bank statements, the 

annual report, the budget plan, the action plan, the records (minutes) from the association’s 

general meetings and the records (minutes) from the meetings of the association’s executive 

committee (board). 

Based on this inspection, we conclude that the documents provide a true and fair view of 

the association’s operations and its financial position. The documents have been drawn up 

in accordance with the Finnish Association’s act (503/1989), the Finnish Auditing Act 

(1141/2015) and the association’s own rules (bylaws). We did not detect instances in which 

the operations (actions taken by the board or its members) would have harmed the 

association, nor did we detect violations of the law or the bylaws. 

 

Operations inspectors, 

24.02.2023 in Helsinki 

 

Mihaela Nyyssönen      Natalia Stalchenko 


